
St.Ann’s College of Education (Autonomous) 

Minutes of Governing Body Meeting: 23-11-2022 

 
The Governing Body meet was held on 23rd November 2022 at 2.00 PM on the virtual platform. 

The agenda discussed was - 

1. Report of the Academic Council 

2. Revised Syllabus_ B.Ed & M.Ed  

3. Research and Incubation Centre 

4.  Any other 

 

1. The report of the Academic Council meet that was held on 29th October 2022 was read out by 

Dr. T. Diana Jacob which was approved by the Governing Body members. 

 

2. Revised Syllabus – B.Ed & M.Ed Dr. T. Diana Jacob presented the approved B. Ed Syllabus and 

Dr. K. Veena Latha presented the approved M.Ed syllabus to its members. The syllabus was 

approved, the point raised for discussion, was to reduce the credits of the M.Ed from 96 to 80 & 

B.Ed course from 84 to 80. Once the University College of Education Osmania University, 

accepts the change received by the UGC, the said changes will be implemented at the college 

level for both the programmes. Therefore, it has been resolved to retain the credits as of now. 

 

3. Research & Incubation Centre - The Principal Prof. Dr. Sr. Marry Kutty.P.J briefed the members 

about the long awaited research centre that has to be established in the college Prof.T.Mrunalini, 

Director EMRC, O.U had given the assurance of setting it up in the college, once the green 

signal is given for private (autonomous) colleges from Osmania University. About the incubation 

centre, the functionality of the same was informed to the Governing Body members. 

 

4. Any other - 

 The Principal, informed the members about the upcoming webinars which was 

appreciated. 

 The certificate course on Human Rights in collaboration with Montfort Social Institute 

(MSI) was also presented to the members, wherein its members approved the same. 

 “Tholimettu” - project was also put forth to the members by giving a detailed picture of 

our students participation in the community, for the community. It was highly 

appreciated. 

 Another area put forth by the Principal was the initiation of faculty members to take up 

video lessons under the MHRD banner - Swayam Prabha, under the Directorship of                  

Prof. T. Mrunalini, Director EMRC, O.U. The members also gave their approval to start 

new certificate courses as per the requirements. 

 

The meeting ended at 3.00 PM. 

 

http://25tod.november/
http://b.ed/
http://m.ed/
http://m.ed/

